
 NRPG Committee Meeting Tuesday  16 September 2014
Start time 7pm
Attendance:Tony Fowler, Margaret Fowler, Steve Gates, Katharine Outten, 
  Elaine Sargent, Vicki Lawrie
Apologies:  
Acceptance of minutes of previous meeting: 19 August 2014 amendment
Closing date for airport submissions 15 Sept not 26 Sept
Moved Steve Gates, seconded Margaret Fowler
Business Arising:  
· Shire ‘sponsorship’ of LDCA - ongoing
· Labor round table (pending) - ongoing
· Maida Vale – ‘Reports’ - see Pres Report
· Perth Airport C A C G future. (Reports)
· Tamara on holidays. Steve has been unable to raise sustainability issues with her.  Steve will raise at CSAC.
· Mosquito control - Alan to feed back - ongoing
Correspondence Out:
· Perth Airport Master Plan submission.[to be emailed to c’tee prior to meeting.]
. 
Correspondence In:
· Perth Airport Community Forum advice. (Meeting on Sept. 11)
· UBC Newsletter  
· Kanyana Newsletter
Reports:
Pres.    Maida Vale clearing - meeting with Alan, Tony with several people.  Productive after the fact.  Encouraging the lengths they had gone to to avoid disturbing bush.  Possibility to approach school principal to get school to revegetate bush. Feedback due 19 September. Tony to contact school.
 DRRPCAC - Alan Hill to draft submission on behalf of the committee prior to next meeting on Wilkins Road. Post fire weed control budget is small at the moment (SOK).  Michael Pasotti bush fire officer presented. Next meeting 13/11. Letter sent to Parks and Wildlife re managing Gooseberry Hill National Park
Save Wilkins Road Group meeting - run by Tim Colegate.  NRPG will continue to provide relevant information to the Group. 
Perth Airport Environmental Group - visit to Munday Swamp.  New Environmental Manager at Airport.  Works under Tony Brun who is in charge of the master plan. Lots of school plantings in the vicinity of Munday Swamp.  Trapping of quenda and translocation to other airport site. Working on bushfire management. Environmental review - trying for green star ratings (B or E) for built environment. Reconciliation management plan in development. Murdoch is undertaking macro invertebrate study. Meeting moved a vote of thanks to Tony for his efforts in our submission.
Perth Airport Community Forum -  Tony attended.  Forum replaces Community AviationConsultation Group.  Presided over by Belmont Mayor Phil Marks. Meeting mainly about noise but worthwhile attending particularly contact with Tony Brun.
Treasurer:  Acct No 1: $ 1294.43
Acct No 2: $ 7277.31
93 members
 Cons. Council: no meeting this month
 CSAC: interim meeting without quorum. Three top priorities. 
· Encourage preservation of natural environment. 
· Promote and distribute info on climate change, bush fire and indiscriminate clearing.
· Controls and plantings. Zoning and conditions on clearing of vegetations and subdivision. 
Other discussion included Forrestfield Train Station, recycling bins in public areas in Kalamunda, sustainability of content of council reports, spraying of smoke bush and grasses in Maida Vale Reserve.  There was a great presentation on water sensitive urban design.  Presentation will be provided.
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General Business
· Perth Airport Master Plan submission - completed
· Maida Vale due 19th Sept
· Perth Airport Community Forum next in Kalamunda
· Forrestfield train station - Dundas and Milner. Concerns about rare flora. NRPG to keep watch on development.
· Wilkins Road website – NRPG site link? committee agreed  to put a link to Wilkins Road Website. Katharine to email Mary to organise.
· Heritage listings  - any suggestions to the Shire by 22 September
· Dampiera Court - reserve to be sold.  Does not seem contentious.
· Foothills Regional Park submission.  Committee moved thanks to Alan for the mammoth amount of work and Katharine for her work. Tony to ask Alan to take to Ken Wyatt. 
· Crocus Road reserve. Gladys Luweani - 3m weed spraying on shire owned reserve block next to her home.  She is following up with Shire and refer back to us if not successful. Vicki and Elaine to send email to CEO reminding them of what was discussed at recent presentation.  
· Emails list - all environmental emails regardless of political party to be sent to group 3 on mailing list.
· Tuesday 10 March AGM
· Zig Zag Walk - music of the bush.  Steve and Katharine to provide audio - devices from Steve, Tamara -  Steve to arrange.  Steve and Margaret doing 8.00 and Tony and Vicki at 10.00.
· Cedarwoods two thirds of bush at Bushmead site to remain.
Next meeting.  18 November 
Meeting closed. 

